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February 7, 2022 
 
 

Via Electronic Submittal (E-file) 
 
Frank L. Blackett P.E., Regional Engineer 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission  
Division of Dam Safety and Inspections  
San Francisco Regional Office 
100 First Street, Suite 2300  
San Francisco, CA 94105-3084 
 
RE: Potter Valley Hydroelectric Project, FERC No. 77-CA 

Potter Valley Powerhouse 
Transformer Replacement – Plan and Schedule 

 
 
Dear Frank L. Blackett: 
 
This letter presents Pacific Gas and Electric Company’s (PG&E) plan and schedule to 
replace the generator step-up (GSU) transformer at Potter Valley Powerhouse, which is 
part of PG&E’s Potter Valley Hydroelectric Project, Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission (FERC) No. 77. PG&E submitted an incident report for the transformer 
outage to FERC on December 9, 2021.  
 
PG&E plans to complete an initial scope of work and submit a detailed follow-up plan 
and schedule for the transformer replacement by December 15, 2022. 
 
Should you have any technical questions concerning this matter, please contact 
PG&E’s senior electrical engineer, Donald Del Rosario, at (510) 821-0113. For general 
questions, please contact PG&E’s license coordinator, Jackie Pope, at (530) 254-4007. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Matthew Joseph 
Interim Supervisor, Hydro License Compliance




